

# Memo

To: Board of Directors

From: Alan Clanin, General Manager

Date: August 20, 2019 Subject: Managers Report

## 1. Billing System Software Upgrade -

The District is now accepting credit card payments in the office and has updated the website to accept credit card payments through Municipal Online Payments.com which is the Tyler Incode Online Utility Account Management Portal. This will allow our customers to access their accounts from their smart devices and pay online.

# 2. Incorporate Lake Gregory Meeting -

General Manager Clanin attended an Incorporate Lake Gregory Committee (ILGC) meeting at San Moritz Lodge. Following a great presentation from Bob Kinzel who emphasized the importance of recreation facilities and ways to fund them and a brief report by the Sheriff's Department on proposed law enforcement coverage, Kathleen Rollings-Mcdonald, consultant to ILGC stated that California Assembly Bill 818 which returns vehicle registration fees back to incorporated cities in the form of property tax revenue must pass to make cityhood feasible. Currently, newly formed incorporated cities do not qualify for this returned income, which in the case of Crestline could amount to 1.6 million dollars per year. The proposal to incorporate is currently being withdrawn.

#### 3. Electra Well -

The well has been thoroughly flushed and the Gross Alpha contaminant has remained well over acceptable levels. The District will now renew our search for a lessor gallon per minute treatment solution which should be more cost effective.

## 4. Office Update -

The District has received quotes on completing the office upgrades which include resurfacing the remaining counters, tables and desks.